# **Temple Herdewyke Primary School and Nursery**

E mail: templeherdewyke@stowevalley.com

Friday 3rd July 2020 Tel: 01926 641316 www.templeherdewykeprimary.co.uk



@SchoolTHP



## Farewell to our 'Lockdown Leavers'.

Today is the last day of school for our small Y6 team. They have shown great resilience throughout this difficult time. On their journey through our school these pupils have always been a credit to their parents and they have a lot to feel proud of. We would like to wish them all the very best as they progress to High School and I know that they will continue to be a great success.



## **Opening School in September Inset Days**

As you may know, the Government have decided to open schools to all pupils in September. We will be planning to welcome all pupils back in September and we will share our plans with you all before the end of term.

We will also be considering whether we can open the before and afterschool club and again, we will share the decision on whether to open this facility with you before the end of term.

In order to prepare for September opening, Stowe Valley MAT have decided ask all of their nine schools to close on Friday 17th July for an additional Inset Day. The decision to close the school will only affect our key worker children who were due to attend that day. Our nursery will be open on 17th July in the usual way.

> Inset Day: Friday 17th July (School closed to all pupils, nursery open as usual).

## Inset Day 2020-21

As usual, we are allocated 5 Inset Days throughout the school year.

Inset Day 1 - Tuesday 1st September 2020 Pupils will return to school on Wednesday 2nd September 2020 Inset Day 2 - Friday 23rd September 2020

Inset Day 3 - Monday 4th January 2021 Inset Day 4 - Monday 19th April 2021

Inset Day 5 - Polling Day (to be confirmed)

#### **School Games Certificate**

We are delighted to share that we have been awarded a School Games Badge in recognition of the school's commitment to engaging as many pupils as possible in the different levels encouraged by The School Games. Well done all!



#### School surveys

Stowe Valley MAT have issued a number of surveys that they would like us to complete.

The **Parent Survey** link is below. Please note that this needs to be completed by 5.00 p.m. on Tuesday 7th July 2020

https://southam.survey.fm/stowe-valley-matsurvey-parents

They have also issued a **Pupil Survey** and this needs to be completed by Thursday 9th July. Some pupils have already completed this in school. Please ask your child if they have had the opportunity to do this as we would like to avoid pupils making two entries. The link to the pupil survey is below:

## https://forms.gle/Y2wxTniRyViii64Q6

We will share the results from these surveys when they are issued.

### **Transition Weeks**

We are holding two transition weeks to end the school year. Key worker children will be attending until Thursday July 16th. Nursery children are able to attend until Friday 17th July. Different classes will be attending during each weeks.

Week beginning 6th July - Pupils who will be in Year 2, Year 3 and Year 6 in September 2020

Week beginning Monday 13th July—Pupils who will be in Year 1, 5 and 5 in September 2020

Reception Class have had individual invites to their afternoons with their new teacher, Miss Loveday.

Happy Birthday to all our friends! All of these pupils have celebrated birthdays since our last newsletter.



Annabel Phazey **Hugo Jones** 

Aedan O'Shea Mia Johnson

Owen Payne Wilbur Grimsley

Leo Morewood

